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MR. UTZ: Case 4199.
MR. HATCH: Case 4199. Application of Burleson
& Huff for compulsory pooling apd a non-standard gas pro-
ration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and on, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing
for the Applicant, and we have one witness I would like to
have sworn.
MR. UTZ: Any other appearances? You may swear
the witness.
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 and 2 were
marked for identification.)
JACK HUFF
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Jack Huff,

0 What business are you engaged in, Mr. Huff?
A The oil bhusiness.

0 Are you one‘of the partners in the firm of
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Burleson & Huff, Applicant in the Case of 41992
A Yes, I am.
0 Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

Cormmission and made your qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, I have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Huff, what is provosed by
Burleson & Huff in Case 41992
A We are asking that the Commission authorize the
poolirg of the southeast quarter of Section 28, Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, into one
proration or spacing unit for our gas well, which we have
there.
And that they approve the southeast quarter of

Section 28, as a non-standard gas unit.

Q Now, that is in the Jalmat Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir.

0 Is the spacing in the Jalmat Gas Pool 640 acres?
A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

1, would you identify that exhibit?




A Well, it's the acreage colored in yellow on
the exhibit, and that is the southeast quarter of Section
28, which I just described, and that is our pruposed gas
unit.

The acrecage colored in red and outlined in reaqd,

also, designates acreage which is dedicated to Jalmat
Gas Wells, each proration or spacing unit for a well or
wells in there, being outlined in the. heavy red.

0 Now, do Burleson & Huff own the right to drill
and develop the southeast quarter of Section 28?

A We have the right to do so, but we don't have
all interests yet in the entire southeast quarter.

0 Now, you do own a working interest in the south-

cast quarter?

A Yes, sir. We have the entire working interests
in the south one hUngféd acres of the southeast quarter
and almost all of the lease hold working interests in the
north sixty acres of the southeast quarter.

Q Now, on the application that was filed with the

Commission, did you list the unleased mineral interests

to the best of your knowledge and belief?

A Yes, I did.




0 And attached as Exhibit A to the application?

A Yes, sir.v

0 Now, what effort have you made to obtain leases
from these individuals?

A Well, we have contacted all of them by letter
and some of them several times by telephone. And, as a
matter of fact, up to date now, we anticipate that we will
have all interests eventually released by virtue of the fact
that we have leases circulating with these minexal owners,
which have not yet been leased to us, but all of those
circulating leases that I am talking about right now; have
said "vyes, wekare coming in," and we do anticipate that we
will get them, but, of course, we are not certain until we
do.

0 All right.

A Part of the interest under the north sixty acres
of the southeast quarter, however, we have never received
any reply from them at all, and in some letters, in which
wé sent them leases, proposing this, were returned marked
"address unknown" and “no-forwarding address."”

I might explain in connection with this, some of
these interests are extremely small throughout the entire

southeast quarter, which is commonly owned as to mineral




ownership. The unleased portion, again, being only the

north sixty acres of the southeast quarter. This small
interest, thesé small interests,rather, that are there
were distributees of the old Standard of 0il Company.

When they broke up, you know, they distributed-
it out, in accordance with their stockholders ownership,
and it was splintered up into many many small interests.
So, there was quite a list of unleased mineral owners to
contact in that north sixty acres of the southeast quarter.

Reightsman Investment Company of Houston was the
largest sinagle owner of the one-fourth mincral interests
that was at one £ime owned by the Standard of Kansas, and
distributed out to these folks. And we contacted them and
got an up-to-date list of the majority of these owners,

but still could not contact all of them, although we made

quite an effort to do so.

0 Now, you did get a list from Reightsman?
A Yes, sir.
0 So, you have substantially all of the mineral

interests leased?

A Leased or --

Q On a percentage basis; isn't that correct?




A Yes, at the present time of leases actually in

hand. We have a total leased in the north sixty acres
of the southeast quarter of 66.2, plus percent. Leaving
a total not yet in of roughly 33.78 percent.

We expect to get in, on the basis of what we
have been told, from these leases that have not yet come
in, but are circulating, a total, under that lot sixty
acres, of 33.75 additional percentage interest, which would
then give us, under the north sixty acres, a total lease
there of 99.6 percent, roughly speaking. And would leave
out, finally, in decimal figures, .0003664.

So, it's kind of infinitesimally smali, buil
this is anticipated. Again, I say, what we have leased
right now in that portion of the north sixty acres is
66.2 percent. And on a basis of the entire unitized south-
east quarter of that interest, which we would have leased
right now, which we do have lecased right now, is 83,32,

plus percent.

If all leases come in as anticipated, then on a
unitized basis, we would have leased almost one hundred
percent -~ it would be 99.8, plus percent.

Leaving out, finally, then, again if expectations

come through, a decimal interest of .0001374. That is, in
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the aeantire southeast quarter on a unitized basis.

') Now, you a?e willing to have any of these people
join you on a voluntary basis?

A Yes, s8ir.
0 Eithler to give you a lease or participate in the

ot

drilling of the well?

A That's correct.
Q Now, have you drilled a well on this unit?
a Yes, sir. We have already drilled a well by

re-entry.
0 And where is it located?
A The well is located 8ix sixty from the south
and east lines of Section 26, and it's called the éurleson

Huff No. 2, cook Well.

0 Do you have the well costs on that well?
A Yes.
0 Referring to what has bheen marked as Exhibit No.

2, is that the well costs?

A Yes, it doés. The well costs, as applicable to
the gas completion -- I might state here that what we first
did was we re-entered the well and went down to the Queen

Formation, to a total depth of 3279 feet, and completed it

first as a Queen Well. And it was a very poor pumping




Queen Well, and we had considerable problems with the
casing leak, so we produced it pntil the end of January,
1969, as a Queen Well -- that's in the Langlie-Mattix
Queeh Field, incidentally.

Then, we plugged it back to the Yates with a
plug back depth of 2950 feet, and perforated, acidized
and fracked “he Yates Formation, and completed it as a
agas well on February 6, 1969.

¥l Paso Natural Gas Company ‘tested it on that
date, and gave it a calculated open flow of 2,099 MCS
per day. We have produced it continuously as a gas well
since.

Q Now, are these costs, shown on Exhibit 2, the
costs you want the Commission to consider in connection
with the entry of the forced pooling order?

A Yes, sir. They are.

6] And they are, to the best of your belief, the

costs that would be properly attributable to a Jalmat Well?

A " Correct.

0 Without regards to your effort to complete the
Queen?

A Yes, sir.
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0 Mr. Huff, in your application you asked the 1
Ccommission to force pool all mineral interests, and that

would include both unleased mineral leases or any well of

their overriding rovalties outstanding?

A That's true.

0 Now, you also asked that the Commission designate
your firm as oparator of the unit; is that correct?

A That's right.

0 And you asked that thev make suitable provisions
for recovery of costs, including drilling, completion,

supervision and operation of the well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q And do you ask for any risk factors to be assigned

to this well?

A Yes, we do. As a matter of fact -- of course,
the well is already completed, but it was a rather risky
venture -- éven riskier than we thought, but we would ask
the Comnmission to agive us a twenty-five percent risk

factor in connection with the drilling and completion of

the well.

_—;
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Q Now, in addition, you also asked for provision
for the recovery of the costs of operation. What costs of

operation do you feel would be reasonable and normally used

in this area?

A Do you mean supervision --
0 Yes, sir.

A ~- and overhead costs?

Q Yes, sir.

A Well, I would think $75.00 would be adegquate for

this purpose.
0 Seventy-five dollars per month?
A Yes, $75.00 per month.

Q‘ Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or someone

under your supervision?
A Yes, they were.
MR, KELLANIN: At this time, I would llke to
introduce ‘into evidence Exhibits 1 and 2.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1l and 2

will be entered into the record in this case.

o) (By Mr. Kellahin) Do you have anything further

to add, Mr. Huff?

A No:; I believe that covers everything.
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MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the examination

of the witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:
Q Now, Mr. Huff, this &75.00; would you expénd
a little bit on that? What does this, in your opinion,

cover?

-y Well, this would simply cover the normal expenses

that we would have in the cffice; maintaining the office,
allocating a certain portion of that to the well, our
own services in connection with operating the well, watch-
ing over it in a supervisory capacity.

0 Now, none of this would be chargeable to, say,

turning the valves on the well? It would all be overhead

supervisory --
A Yes, sir.
¢) And your operating cost, then, in addition to

this, you would consider that to be going to the well and
looking after the well and turning the valves and --

A That's right -- any trips that we made would
be in addition to that.

0 And then again --

A And where it was in the capacity of technical




13

assistance -~ Mr. Burleson is a geologist, and I'm not.

If I made the trip, it wouldn't be charged, but if he did,

in his capacity as a geologist, we would be entitled to

chharge that to the well.

0 And then, of course, any rework costs or mainte-
nance costs --

A Any out of pocket costs: yes, sir, we could.

It would be in addition tc whatever supervisory or over-
head ccsts the Ccommission allowed us.

This would alsoc be included in there -- long
distance telephone calls and keeping in contact with
somebody to watch out for the well from our standpoint.
Such things as that nature.

Q Did you drill this well initially?

A No, it was initially drilled many years ago;
Woodley, originally ~- no, no -- Woodley originally drilled
the well, and then Blunt Drilling Company took it over and
it was called the Blunt No. 2 Cook at that time.

And ;hen, he simply walked off and left the well
there, and we applied the south one hundred acres of the
southeast qﬁarter by farm-out from Union, because title
from Blunt reverted back to Pure then, by virtue of Pure's

gaining excess of Woodley. And then, Pure, in turn, was,
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of course, acquired by Union and so Union got the title
and we got the farm-out from Union, and that's how we
got hold of it.

And then, we did re-enter the previously drilled
old well, the No. 2 Cook -- we renamed it Burleson - Huff
No. 2 Cook, énd took it down to the Queen and eventually
plugged back and made a gas allowable out of it.

Q I see. So, so far as you have been operating
it, you have been operating it as a forty-—acre tract and

a Queen Formation?

A For a while. And now, as a gas allowable, since
February.

0 That's the reason for thig case todav?

A Yes, sir.

Q That you wanted 160 acres instead of forty acres?

A Yes, sir., That's right.

Q So, that this Exhibit No. 2 represents a cost
of plugging back from the Queen and making the Jalmat
completion?

A Well, in addition, it also includes the cost of

~ the re—-entry, insofar as we could allocate it down to the

basis of the Yates Formation -- the Jalmat production.

Also, we feel in all fairness we were entitled
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to that, too. But no cost attributable to attempts to
complete in the Queen Formation. Actually, you mentioned
the forty-acre unit. It would be a hundred acre unit that
we now have, and they are asking for a hundred and sixty

acre, since we now have a gas well.

Q But your Queen is one hundred forty acres --
A Yes -- one forty, yes.

0 Do you have the interest from these --

A Yes, 1 do.

Q Well, I think it might be well to know that
the ones tiat you took and weren't able to contact --

A No, sir -- let me have that just a second.

Q I'm looking at Exhibit A with your application.

A All right., Good. Let's just gtart with the

top name then -- the upper left, the Elks National Foundation --
they have a one-forty interest.
MR. HATCH: Excuse me. That's one-fortieth in
the sixty?
THE WITNESS: Yes. Actually, let me explain,
so it will be even clearer then. The mineral ownership
is éommon throughout the entire southeast quarter, also.
But, of course, we have a lease On that»south one hundred

acres. So, we weren't concerned with that. Under our
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farm-out from Union, we got that.

But, this other was a separate lease -~ this
sixty, the north sixty was a separate lease all along,
and actually was held by production up until, »h, about
May or so, when Phillip quit producing the well and --
so, that's when we started contracting the other owners.
But, they were HBP, and so as far as we were concerned,
as to the south one hundred acres.

MR. KELLAHIN: May I give: an explanation on
this, Mr. Examiner?

MR. UTZ: All right.

MR. KELLAHIN: A number of years ago, Phillip's

Petroleum Company brought a forced poodling action and
that's covered in part of this same property, in which
the Standard and Kansas interests were forced pooled.
and that is what he is talking about, and saying that
Phillips . held that. And then, the lease did expire, as
to that north sixty lease as expired.

And the forced pooling is of no longer any
effect. So, we are doing it over again.

THE WITNESS: This forced pooling was for a deep

Devonian gas well in the Cosby Devonian Field, which is

sitting right down there right below our wells in the Yates.
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MR. UTZ: So, this one-fortieth is off the
sixty acres?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. As far as we are concerned
with it, that is all that it is, because we have to balance
offiit.

Now, shall I comment on these two as we go through
them? Would you like to know if they are coming in each
month as they have told us or -~ is it material to you?

MR, UTZ: Yes, it might be well --

THE WITNESS: All right, sir. Now, the president
of the Elks National Foundation phoned us just recently,

and apologized for the delay, and said that he would send

us the‘executed lease. So, we anticipate that that will
be in, and we are hoping that it will be in when we get
back tc Midland.

One that wasn't listed here, but I would like to
go ahead and mention it is the Saunders Estate, and the
owners of that are Sally Saunders Toles, Sue Saunders
Graham and Eiyse Saunders Patterson. Who, together, own
a one-eighth unleased interest under the north sixty acres.

They are not listed in Exhibit A, because they
had told us that it was being circulated for execution and

. Y .
assqu that we would receive it hefore very long. We still
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haven't gotten the lease, but Mr. Penrod Toles, who
primarily manages that Saunders Estate, did tell us that
these leasss were coming in. So, we have what we think is
reasonable assurance that we will get them. So, we just
told them "well, good, we won't list it then." That is,
as being an unleased interest.

The Boys Club of America lease has come in and .
is in Midland now. We just found it out yesterday by
phoning our office. They did have a one-fortieth interest,
too.

The J. M. Richard, Jr., and Monroe Longyear
Lyeth, together, as jbint tenants, own a three-sixteenths
mineral interest. Their lawyer's in Oklahomé City, Oklahoma,
who represent them, have written us a letter saying that
they have recommended that they execute the lease, and it
should be back in our hands before too long. We haven't
received it yet, but there again, we do have that agsurance
that the lease is coming in.

Onez Norman Rooney has executed a lease. Lionel
L. Shatford -- we have the address shown on there as Nova
Scotia. We were unable to locate him. His interest is

five over forty-two thousand nine hundred seventy-two of
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one~fourth. That's that one-fourth interest that is
previously owned by Standard of Kansas 0il Company.

MR, UTZ: Forty-two thousand what?

THE WITNESS: Nine hundred seventy-two of one-

fourth -- which calculates out in decimals to be .000028.

MR, UTZ: That's four zeroes?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. We simply could not

locate him and could not find anyone who could.

MR. UTZ: I doubt if he would go broke on that

anyway.
THE WITNESS: No, T don't think this is real

material to him.

The next is -~ the next four names, Mrs. Frank
P. Sullivan, Mrs. B. B. Wehling, Mrs. Jean C. Gallion, and
Mr. James W. Sullivan, together, own an interst of twenty-
seven over forty-two thousand nine hundred seventy-two of
one-fourth, unleased interest in minerals, which, in terms
of decimals, is .0001568. There again, we never did receive
any reply from any of these people.

The next one, Cora Holmen --

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) I think you missed the

Joneses.

A Oh, I'm sorry -- they have come in and leased
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to us. Do you want their interest still?
Q No.
A But we have their lease now.
Cora Holmen, her mineral interest is eleven
over forty~two thousand nine hundred seventy-two of one-
fourth. In decimals, .0000640,

The next two have leased -~

MR. HATCH: I'm sorry. On Holmen, have you -~

P —

what --

THE WITNESS: Yes -- we contacted Reightsman
with respect to her again, and they had no new address
and it was returned marked "no forwarding address, address
unknown. "

All right, The next two have leased; that's
Joseph Wesley Gallaher and Charles T. Gallaher. Adam
Arnold has a mineral ownership of ten over forty-two thousand
nine hundred twenty-two out of one-fourth. In decimals,
that's .0000584, Ve have never managed to locate him and,
in recent years, neither has anyone else.

His, again, is the same situation; the letter

to him was returned marked "no forwarding address, address

unkncwn."
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Norma Meta Sanders has the same interest as

Adam Arnold.

The next two, Abelow Family, trust number 3608,
and W, B. Trammell have leased.

MR, UTZ: How about Sanders?

THE WITNESS: I gave her interest as being the
same as Adam Arnold's, but there w&s simply no answer to
our letters.

MR. HATCH: The interest was the same?

THE WITNESS: The interest was the same as Adam

Arnold.

And then, Union 0il of California'has an over-

o~ an A

riding royalty, one-eighth of eight—eighths, undexr the

south one hundred acres, and, of course, we want that

communitized with the entire southeast quarter.

0 (By Mr. Utz) That's one-eighth of eight-
eighthg?

A In the south one hundred acres of the southeast
quarter.,

0 They have no interest in the north sixty acres?

A No, sir. But we do ask that the Commission's

ordeyr, if granted, will include communitization of their

overriding royalty in the entire southeast quarter.
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Q All right. Now, referring to your Exhibit No.
2, I think maybe we had better have some explahatibns of
some of these costs --

A All right, sir.

0 For example, the first one, damages, is this

the surface owner?

A Yes, sir.

4] Do you pay the surface owners damages for re-
WOLKS?

A Well, you see there was no rodd there, and we

had to build a road in there. This thing has been gone
so long or unproduced so long that the road was all over-
grown, and we built a road and put down a new pad, and
put in a place for trucks to turn around. So, we did use
quite a bit more surface than had been used previously.
And, actually, the road didn't even follow the

0ld road bed -- we put it in a different way, but the old

road wasn't any good anyway -- it was all overgrown.
Q And the second one, the location of roads --
A That's the same; yes, sir.

MR. HATCH: Excuse me. Was that the entire

costs or how was this amount calculated to this completion?

THE WITNESS: Well, we in the preparing of this,
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it was our opinion that we were entitled to recover all
costs of re-entering and cleaning out and completing,
with the exception of that portion of the costs at-
tributable to the attempt to complete and the actual
completion in the Queen Formation.

So that any damages, any problems that we had
in getting to bottom, prior to getting to the Queen
FPormation -~ things ¢f that nature, we did allocate to
the gés well,

MR, HATCH: That's what I am asking here --

THE WITNESS: Yes —- this is the entire ~-

MR. HATCH: The two hundred acres --

THE WITNESS: The entire amount.

MR. HATCH: The entire surface?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's the entire sﬁrface‘--
this is the entire road damages, yes - (indicating).

MR. HATCH: Would it.have been before this last
completion? You had your surface --

THE WITNESS: Well, of course, we paid those
befoie we even started to re-enter. 1Is that what you
mean?

MR. HATCH: No --

MR. UTZ: Did you use this road to -- I believe
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you are working on a Ouiten Formation?
THE WITNESS: Oh, ves. We used the road and
are still currently using the road.
0 (By Mr. Utz) Then you charged the entire cost
of the road‘~~
A For the Yates, also.
Q -~ for the entire work-over in the well?
A That's right.
MR. UTZ: Do you have anything further?

B, HATCH: That's 211,

ad

o) (By Mr. Utz) And the tubing. Oh, that was
just explained. Was that old tubing?

A .. That's old tubing and that's the tubing that
wg are.actually using for the gas production.

0 Is there tubing in the well --

A Yes.

-- before?

o

A No. Well, we had some old tubing in there, but

we had to buy some other.
Q This was new tubing?

A Well, it was secondhand tubing, but new for this

well; yes, sir.

o} Test tubing; is that something different than
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the ---

A No, that's -- that's testing this tubing that
we bought.

0 I see. The gas analysis ~- I would say that
would be self-explanatory --

A Yes, sir ~- that's the analysis of the Yates
gas.

o) And the cement squeeze; that would be the
squeezing of your Queen Formations --

A No, that was a leak that we had in the casing
trying to get to the bottom, and we allocated all of it
to the gas well for this purpose.

Feeling this way about it, it had to be done
in order to éet either a gas or a Queen well, and this
was a matter of getting down into the bhottom of either
the Yates or the Queen. So, we felt entitled to take it
as a cost of the Yates completion.

In fact, it wag that leak in the casing that
ran the cost up quiteva bit.

Q And the valves; was that the well head valves?

A Yes, sir.

0 And the pulling units would be for pulling

tubing, I presume?
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A That's right, and in connection with our -~-
for the plug back ~- the plug back, the frack job and
drilling out the hole after the squeeze.

0 And the swabbing would be on the gas?

A That's on the gas, yes, sir.

Q And the next pulling unit --

.\ We used him just for a little while and then
dismissed him after starting to drill out on the cement
job, but it is allocable to the gas completion.

0 And the water for loading the hole -~

A Same thing; that's applicable to the gas again.
And the sand pumping and the ABC Tool Rental; that was'in‘
the renting out.

Mr. Burleson is a lot more familiar with these
costs than I am. Would you prefer to swear him in and
have him go over it with you?

0] However you want to do it. We woulad be'happy
to swear him in.

A Why'dbn't we do that then, because he was really
out there on it and I wasn't. So, he is more familiar
with it.

MR, UTZ: Why don't we just dismiss you, and

let me ask if there are any further questions? The




BY MR. KELLAHIN:

N NI4T V1 svrmie
> YA A (O3 ¥ )

A Lewis Burleson.
0 Are you a partrner in Burleson & Huff, Applicants

in this case?

“
witness may be dismissed.
. : | A (Witness excused.)
e | (Witness sworn.) |
LEWIS BURLESON
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

A Yes, I am.

o) Mr. Burleson, have you testified before the ’
0il Conservation Commission before and given your qualifi-
cations as a geologist?

A Yes, I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness;s gualifications

acceptable?
MR. U12: Yes, sir.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Burleson, referring to

what has been marked as Applicant's Exhibit No. 2, would

‘ you explain how these well costs were allocated as to the



Jalmat completion?

A We took all of the ~-- the getting down to clean-
ing out the well, re-entering and pulling the tubing that
had been pulled, I think in about fifteen years, and then,
laying that aside and buying more tubing, we could get
back in there in testing our pipe -- we had a hole in
the pipe at & thousand feet,

We had to squeeze that hole and redrill the
hole out. And then, when we aot down +o the Yates Formation,
any expenses that we had incurred after that, including rods
and pumping units, pumper, overhead were allocated to the
Cook No. 2 -- the Mattix Queen Well ~- to tﬁe Cook No.

2, which is the Langlie-Mattix Queen Well, which produced
for only two months.

And then, when they plugged back, the cost of
plugging back, putting a permanent plug in the seven-inch -~
I mean five and a half inch pipe ~-- perforating the well,
acidizing, testinq it, and then, we went back and fracked
the well, because after acid, we did not have a commercial
gas well. And then, fixing the well so that El Paso could
tie into that gas well.

Those costs were ;111 tied into the amounts

shown here, because the people that -- on this forced
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pooling would come in and enjoy the benefits of that old
one the way it is now. 1In other words, our cost in this
whole venture will be something like twenty-four or twenty-
five thousand dollars. But the cost attributable only to |
the Yates Well is approximately twenty thousand.

I will be able to -- I can go over each one
of these, and we have the invoices here. At the present
time, at this well site, there is a séparator and a battery;
one 500 barrel tank that we left ~- that we left there, which
is jet construction, so that if this gas well ever makes
some water, then we will have a place to put that water.

In this area, many of the wells do make water
and we have connections, so that if this happens, and this

is a 500 pound test separator, that El Paso can tie on the

back of the separator and take the gas. So that the jet

construction, this well and battery work was tying that
battery in, so that we could sell gas when the well started
making water.

The next one was dirt work, which was to build
a pit to flow the well back -- it flowed water in the acid
water, after our frack, because we did not -~ we did not
treat the Queen; we just put it on a pump, and we didn't

need a pit, and pumped it into the tanks.
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Union Supply, we had to get a new well head
and rubber for the tubing head, which is out there now.
ABC Rental, frack tank for a frack job on the Yates
Formation. |

Dowell acid job, $854.00, was to acidize and
breakdown the Yatcs Formation.

Eunice Well Service -- this is the pulling unit
time that took to ~-- in January, when we completed the
well in the Yates. This is when -- it took approximately
three days to do that job.

‘X~L Water Company was water to load the hole
on our frack job.

Cen-Tex Supply, and I -- we put this "miscel-
laneous” so, I'm not -- but this was some item. that either --

well, I'm not sure what it was.

Stubble, McRae, Celon and Lofton, a law firm for
the title opinion on the title of the south, for our title
opinions for the gas well -~ the division order.

MR, UTZ: 1Is there any acreage other than the
forty?

MR. HUFF: It covered ﬁhe entire gouth one

hundred acres of the southeast quarter.
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THE WITNESS: Yes, it did. Cen-Tex Supply =--
I can't tell you exactly -- I can look it up ~- I can't

tell you what that $91.00 is for.

Most of these that we are on right now, in fact,

all of them are after February of this year. And the

cost are the ones that we had in -- in recompleting this
well. The abstract is the abstract covering the zouth
one hundred acres, Jet Construction, $66.00 ~- this is

to pull the line so El Paso could tie into it on the back
side of our separator.

Perfor-Jet Service is perforating the Yates
Formation.

Halliburton was to frac the well, ten thousand
gallons, fifteen thousand pounds of sand. |

Union Supply, this was some other pack-off valves
on the well head --

Lea County was recording fees of the4——

MR. HUFF: The assignment.

THE WIfNESS: Yes, assignment, from Union to
California.

Bill Cravey -- this is the production man in

Artesia, who helped me on the ~-- on the well work.
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Union Supply, and this was miscellaneous
fittings going into the separator and tying this battery
into the separator, if we make water —- and -- from the
Yates.

The next was Dowell and some acid.

West Engineering dida a test for us originally
to see where the fluid level was standing in that well.
When we opened it up after all those years, we had water
in there, and we were trying to find out, when we first
went in there, we were trying to find out what kind of --
we had an idea we had a hole on the back side, because it

was low upon the anulus.

MR, HATCH: This particular well was done before
the Queen?

TIHE WITNESS: VYes, it was. And then, my
supervision, for twelve days, including the original drill
out -- the original building of the road, and then five
days, which took us to recomplete the Yates, at a hundred
and twenty-five déllars a day. And I charged my car out
at eight cents a mile, and then my actual food expenses --
which are those two items.

Because I super&ised the majority of this well

work. I mean this re-wcrk -- the frac job and everything
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else that was performed on the well.

MR. UTZ: I think the only thing we missed was
this sand pumping up hére on the drill out --

THE WITNESS: Okay. We squeezed the —-- see,
up there on the Halliburton, fifteen hundred dollars,
we squeezed tﬁis hole at a thousand feet, with two hundred
and fifty sacks of cement.  So, we had to go back down and
drill that plug that was in the hole.

And the Maypole Sales, this was a sand pump,
and this was cleaning out the hole after we got rid of
that drill out, to see if we couldn't save some money
instead of putting a reverse circulation on there, and
it didn't work. So, we had to get ABC Tool Rental out
there to do it.

MR. UTZ: Any other gquestions? The witness may
be excused.

| (Witness excused) .

MR. UTZ: Statements in this case? The case

will be taken under advisement.

;
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, CA FENLEY, Court Reporter in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that the €oregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was

reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledqe,

U,

Court Reporer

/

skill and ability.

¢ do Leredy variffy that tho ?.b:l_;«..;.:;‘a:.;-_.::!25 %
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LEWIS B. BURLESON JACK HUFF

BURLESON & HUFF
OIL PROPERTIES W
BOX 935 - PHONE MU 3-4747
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

November 17, 1969

011 Congscrvation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

-~ -~
Mr. George M. Hatch M

Re: Order No. R-38%0
Dear Mr. Hatch:
Enclosed are two copies of a letter addressed by us to the Commission
as recommended in your letter of November 12th. If the letter is not
satisfactory in all respects please let us know.

Yours very trdly,

BURLESON & HUFF

\\

Jack Huff

JH/ sw

Enc:




LEWIS B. BURLESON JACK HUFF

BURLESON & HUFF

OIL PROPERTIES
BOX 935 . PHONE MU 3-4747
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

November 17, 1969

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No. 4199

i Order No. R-3840

P Application of Burleson

: & Nuff for Compulsory Pooling

% and Non-Standard Gas Proration
g Unit

i Gentlemen:

l
Reterence 1s made to the above captioned case and Commission order. I
The order requires that we furnish the Commission and each known
Working Interest Owner in the unit an itemized schedule of actual
i well costs attributable to the recompletion of our No. 2 Cook Well
: in the Jalmat zone. Such a list has been submitted to you hy us.
We believe the guestion of costs has now become academic since we
have acquired leases from all of the mineral owners under the SE/k4
of Section 28, T-25-8, R-37-E, lea County, New Mexico and in so
far as we are concerned the list of costs is of no further conse-
quence to us and we suggest that unless you desire to rule on this
matter that no further action by the Commission with regard to it
need be taken.

Yours very truly,

BURLESON & HUFF

%ﬂ 17
~Jsck Huts /J

JH/sw
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

November 12, 1969

Mr, Jack Huff
Durlisson & Huilf

P. 0. Box 935
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: sSubmission of itemized
schedule of actual well
costs required by Order
No. R-3840

Dear Mr., Huff:

As you have stated in your letter of Novewber 7,
1969, that Burleson & Huff have secured lesases from
all partieas owning an interest in the tract of land
pooled by Order No. R-3840, I beiieve it will be
satisfactory if you will send a letter to the Commis-
sion, as you have suggested, stating that lazsses have
been acquired from all parties and that the entire
list of coste is of no consequence.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M, HATCH
Attorney

GMH/esx




Mr. George M. Hatch

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Hatch:

®,
LEWIS 8. BURLESON JACK HUFF
_ BURLESON & HUFF
o OiL PROPERTIES
: . BOX 935 - PHONE MU 3-4747
' MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970l
R November 7, 1969
, ;

I lewis Burleson advised me that you had some concern about the
Schedule of Well: Costs which we sent to the Commission in connection
with Case No. 4199, Order No. R-3840, our Application for Compulsory

. Pooling and Non-Standard Gas Proration Unit for our Cook Lease
covering the SE/L4 of Section 28, T-25-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New
L © Mexico. Since we noy have leages from all parties under thig tract,
the well costs 3o not present a problem to us whatsoever. We will
be happy to send you a new list of costs deleting therefrom the
abstract and recording costs as well as any other costs which you
. might desire withdrawn. In the alternative we could send the

. Commission a letter setting forth that well costs are no longer

necessary to the case since all parties have executed a lease to
; us and recommend that the entire list of carks be withdrawn and

""" . that the Commission not pass on the question at all in this matter.
We will be happy to cooperate in any way you suggest and will
await your reply.

Yours very truly,

BURLESON_& HUFF

JH/ sw




Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

! : Re: Case No. 4199

- n_20Lkn
t Crder No. n—_)ehv

Gentlemen:

In compliance with the Commission’s orvder sbove shown, we submit
herewith an itemized schedule of well costs attributable to the

re-completion in the Jalmat zone of our No. 2 Cook well situated
in the SE/4 of SE/M of Section 28, T-25-S, R-37-E, N. M. P. M.,

Lea County, New Mexico. All other known working interest owners
have been submitted an identical schedule of costs.

Yours very truly,

BURLESON & HUFF

NS 7
< M z?/
J a‘cﬁ Huff /

JH/ sw

x
LEWIS E. BURLESON JACK HUFF
: BURLESON & HUFF !
OIL PROPERTIES : .
. BOX 935 - PHONE MU 8-4747 N
; MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
: ‘ October 16, 1969
; New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
_ i Santa Fa, New Mexico 87501

Enc:

pmin




Schedule of Actual Well Costs Attributable to Re-
Completion of the Burleson & Huff No. 2 Cook Well
in the Jalmat Zone, Said Well being Situated in
Unit P, 660 Feet from the South and East Lines of
Section 28, T-25-S, R-37-E, N. M. P. M., Lea County,

New Mexico

PAYEE FOR AMOURT
Clyde Ccoper Damages $ 200,00
Merryman Construction Company Location & Roads 1649. 60
Dave Collier Supply Co. Tubing 920.17
Hydro-Test of Permisn Basin Test Tubing 198. 89
Petroleum Analytical Laboratory Service, Inc. Gas Analysis 33.00
Halliburton Co. Cement & Squeeze 15h1. 59
Cen-Tex Inec. Valves 31.57
Eunice Well Servieing Co. Pulling Unit 2798, 51
Basin Well Servicing Inc. Pulling Unit 1586.20
Gene's Well Service Swabbing 170.47
Clark's 0il Well Servicing Inc. Pulling Unit 366.89 -
X.L. Trangportation Co. Water 171.50
] Mavnole Packer Sales & Rental Inec. Sand Pump 108.51
ABC Rental Tool Co. Drill Out 1180.69
Republic Supply Co. Gauge 30.90
Jet Construction Co. Well & Battery Work 132,81
Merryman Construction Co. Dirt Work 99.66
Union Supply Co., Inc. Well Heagd 120.43
ABC Rental Tool Co. Frac Tank 103: 00
Dowell Acidize Yates - 854.13
Bunice Well Servicing Co. Pulling Unit 1230.78
X.L. Transportation Co. Water 187.97
Cen-Tex Inc. , Misc. 38.59
Stubbeman, McRae, Sealy & Laughlin Title Opinion 200,00
Cen-Tex Inc. Equip. 91.90
Lovington Abstract Co. Abstract 79. 31
Jet Construction Co. Separator Work 66.95
Perforjet Service Perforate 887.45
Halliburton Trac. Well 2043.73
Union Supply Co., Inc. Well Head 38,59
Lea Ccunty Clerk Recording Fees 3.75
Bill Cravey Supervision 250,00
Union Supply Co., Inc. M{scellaneous Supplies 360.00
Dowell Acid 166,09
West Engineering Co. Sonolog Test 66.
Union Supply Co., Inc. Miscellaneous Supplies 309.00
Lewis B. Burleson Supervision 1500.00
Lewis B. Burleson Expenses, car, food & Lodging 259.00

$2007k.23




”@” !*'4@% O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87801

September 17, 4969

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX J. ARMWUO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOG!ST
A. L. PORTENR. JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

4199
Mr. Jason Kellahin Res gzg:rN;;. R-3840
Kellahin & Fox .
Attorneys at Law Applicants
Post Office Box 1769 Burleson & Huff

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Cosnmis-

sion order recently entered in the subject case.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director
ALP/1ir
Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC
Other To individuals and companies listed on Exhibit A of

the application




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR.
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4199
Order No. R-3840

APPLICATION OF BURLESON & HUFF
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-
STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT, LRA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

NRNDRD OF Tue CAMMT QQTNONY
........ meemi st ss e el

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m, on August 27. 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Ut=z.

NOW, on this__17th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considerad the testimony, the record,
and the racommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adviged
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notics having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Burleson & Huff, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying
the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, to form a non-standard gas proration unit
to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff Cook Well No. 2, a recom-
pleted well, located 660 feet from the South line and 660 feet
from the East line of said Secticn 28.

(3} That the appiicant has the right tn drill and has recom-
pleted ite Cook Well No. 2 located 660 feet from the South line
and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 28 in the Jalmat

Gas Panl,

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed non-
standard proration unit who have not agreed to pool their
interests.
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" CASE No. 4199 1

! protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in said non-standard unit the oppoxtunity to recover or
| receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of
' the gas in said pool, the subject application should bae approved
| by pooling all mineral interests., whatever they may be, within

é?said unit,

(6) That the applicant should be deaignated the operator
of the subject well and unit,

(7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should

| be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of actual well costs

attributable to the recompletion of the subject well in the Jalmat
zone, but excluding any costs attributabla to the attempted recom-
i pietion in the Quean formation and costs of iease acqguisition,

! to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well

i costs out of production.

Order No. R-~3840
i
| (5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
i

{8} That any non-censenting working intersst ownsi that
does not pay his share of said actual well costs should have
withheld from production hig share of the reasonable well costs
plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the

risk involved in the recompletion of the well.

(9) That any non-consenting interest owner should ba
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(10) That $75.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator
should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-congsenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of
actual expenditures required for operating the subject weil, not
in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

consenting working interest.

(11) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
aacrow to be paid to the frue owner thereof upon deand and proef

of ownership.
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- Ordexr No. R-3840

IT IS THEREF ORDERED s

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township

. 25 Bouth, Range 37 EBast, NMPM, Lea County, MNew Mexico, are hereby
. pooled to form a 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be

i dedicated to the Burleson & Huff Cook Well No. 2, a recompleted

i well, located 660 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the

Bast line of said Section 28.

(2) That Burleson & Huff is hereby designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized

| schedule of actual well costs attributable to the recompletion
: of the subject well in the Jalmat zone, but excluding costs

attributable to the attempted recompletion in the Qussen formation

| and comsts Of lease acquisition, within 30 days following the date

of this order; that if no objection to the actual well costs is
received by the Commission and the Commission has mot objected
within 60 days following receipt ofi said schedule, the actual
well costs shall be the reascnable well costs; provided however,
that if there is an objection to actual well costs within =aid
60~day period, the Commission will determine reasonabie well
cogts after public notice and hearing.

{4) That within 60 days from the date the schedule of said
actual) well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working
interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of said
actual well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of
reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner
who pays his share of said actual well costs as provided above
shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable
for risk chaxges.

(5) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
said actual well costs within 60 days from the
date the schedule of actual well costs is
furnished to him.
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|| CASE No. 4199

. Order No. R-3840

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the

! recompletion of the well, 25% of the pro

{ rata share of reasonable well costs

f attributable to each non-consenting working
i interest owner who has not paid his share

‘ of actual well costs within 60 days from the
date the schedule of actual well costs is
furnished to him,

(6) That the operator shall distribute szid costs and
charges withheld from production to the partieas who advanced
| the well costs.

(7} That $75.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
| charge £or supsrvision for ths subject well; that the operator
is hereby authorized to withhold from production tha proportionate
share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby
| authoriged to withhold from production the proportionate share of
actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not
in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

congenting working interest,

(8) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a saven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order,

‘ (9) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be withheld only from the working interests’
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty interests.

(10) That all proceeds from production from the subject well
which are not disbursed for rny reason shall be placed in escrow
in Lea County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon demand and proof ¢f ownership; that the operator shall
notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow
agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(11) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deen neces-

sary.
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Order No. R-3B40

No. 4199

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF MEXICO
/on.\consz v{&"%or COMMISSION

{

. U——‘\ \ /
DAVID. F. CARGO, Chaif
ST - )
AN

g 1 e tler,
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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EXAMINER HEARING - AUGUST 27, 1969 DOCKET No. 24-69

CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

CASE 4195:

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional
wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17
South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Town-
ship 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said
project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33
and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34
Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further
seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection
wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the
production of oil from the lower section of the Abo
Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into
the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casing-
tubing annulus.

Application of Continental 0il Company for eight non-
standard ¢gas proration units and a non-standard gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage
to establish the eight following non-standard gas prora-
tion units in Township 20 South,; Range 37 East. Eumont

Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4
NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated
to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit T of
said Section 14; '

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4
and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to
the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said

Section 26;

A '560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2
and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of
Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well
No., 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2
and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of
Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well
No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;




DOCKET No, 24-3G9

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATICON COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEX1CO

The following cases will be heard bhefore Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

| CASE 4191: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for sali water
disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Apnlicant,

in the anhove-styled cause, sel.is authority to disnose

of oroduced salt water into tihe San Andres formation in
the perforated interval from aporoximately 4408 fecet to
4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located
in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range
36 East, adjacent to the Todd--Lower San Andres Pool,
Rooseveli County, New Mexico.

CASE 4192: Acplication of Sounthwest Production Cornroration for an
unoxichodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the apnove-styled cause, seeks authority
to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unor-
thodox location 1650 fect from the North line and 9290
feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 Soutnh,
Range 27 East, Buffalo Valiey--Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions
of Rule 2 of the swnecial rules for said vool.

CASE 4193: Apwlication of Humkle 0il & Refiniig Comnpany for a dnal
compleiion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
aktove-styled cause, seeks approval '~~~ “he dual comple-
tion {(conventional) of its Bowers "A' Federal Com 33 Well
He. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 1 South,
Range 3. Bast, Lea Countv, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to permit the pr wuction of oil from the Hobks (Grayourg-
San Andres) Pool and the Hobhs-Blinebry Pool throuch
parallel strings of tubing.

e B £ s o

CASE 4194: Apgplication of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amend-
ment of Order No. R--31861 and dual conmpletions, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
ameudment of Order No. R--3181, which order established
special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips
Petroleum Couvany Vacuum Abo Pressurce Maintenance Project,
Vacuum--Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant
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Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an
unorthodox location 1980 feet from the Northhlin@ﬂand
: 1450 feet from the West line of =aid Section 35 1.. the
{ Forest {San Andres) Pool.

CASE 4198: Application of Continental 011 Company for amendment of
Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, 1in
the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No.
R-3487 which duthorized the applicant to utilize its
Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19,
Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven
Rivers Pool, to disvose of salt water into the Seven
Rivers forwation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255
feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced
salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formaticiis in
the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately
3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassifica-
tion of sai-~ salt water disposal well to a pressure
maintenance injection well,

CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and
a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pocling all mineral interests in the Jalmgt Gas Pool
underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico., Said 160-acre non-
standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson
& Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660
. feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28,
Also to be considered will ke the costs of drilling and/or
recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actial operating costs,
and the establishment of charnges for supervision of said
well,

CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and
a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seccks an order
pooling all mineral interects in the Jaimat Gas Poo!
underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Leca Countly, New Mexico, Said 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,
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A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the
SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24,
to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67,
located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640:ucre non-standard unit comprising the
E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of

! « Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well
i No. 38, located inr Unit J of said Section 23;

; An B80--acre non-standard unit comprising the

i E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the
"SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said
Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the

E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of
Seciion 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU"

Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard
location 350 feet from the South and East lines
of said Section 22.

: CASE 4196: Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard

gas proration uiit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-sityied cause, seeks the consolidation of three

existing non-standard <ras prorxation units into one 360-acre

non-standard unit com rising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of

Section 18, Townshiw 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to ie liedicated to its

, Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 1% and 17, located in Units P and

) K, respectively, of said Sectiou 1€, A_.;licant further
seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said
unit from either of the aforesai. wells in auwy proportion.

CASE 4197:. A» lication of Continencal O0il Con .auv for an anendment
to Order No. R-377 , Eddvy County, Hew Mexico. Apn:licant,
in the above--styled cause, seeks the amencment of Ovder
No. R--37535 witich authorized, among other thui s, tuc
cradliag of a water injection well in the FPovest Donanue
Waterilood Project area at a location 1980 fceec from the
North liice aud 1750 feet from Lbh- West line of Scction 35,
Township 1o Sonih, Range 29 Baci, BEdCd. County . New Mexico
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and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant furiher seeks a procedure whereby
additienal injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations may be approved for said project administra-
tively.

CASE 4205: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four
unorthodox injection well locations and amcndment. of
Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to inject water into the lospah Upper Sand 0il Pool in
its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four
additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in
Section 396, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley
County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South
line and 1140 feet from the West line:

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North
line and 2310 fect from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South
line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South
line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Crder Nc, R-2807,
! which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project,

! to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells
: at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete

an efficient injection pattern, may be approved adminis-
tratively.

CASE 4206: Application of Shell 0il Company for an unorthodox oil
well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, secks authority to drill a producing oil well at
an uaorthodox location 1315 fect from the North line and
2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19
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to be recownleted, located 6560 feet from the Dast line
and 1950 fect from the North line of said Secti on 29,
Also to be cons.idered will be the cosis of drilling
and/or recomnleting said well, a charge for the risk
involved, a provision for the allocation of actual
operating costs, and the c.stablishment of charaes forv
: supervision of said well.

CASE 4201: Auvolication of Mopil 0il Corworation for a unit agree-
ment, Lea Countv, New Mexico, Agglicant, in the &' ove-
styled cause, secks awproval of the Langlic Mattix
Queen Unit Area comorising 1120 acres, more or less,
of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 1%,

22, and 23, Langlie--Mattis Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

: CASE 4202: Application of Moi:il 0il Cornoration for a wacerilood

: wroject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in tne anvove-styled
cause, seeks authoraty to institute a watcerflood »woji-
ect in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the iujec-
tion of water into the Queén sand throuvh 17 wells at
orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sectjons 10, 11,
i4, 15, 22, and 23, PTownshiy 25 South, Range 37 East,
Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, lew Mexico. Avwlicant
further seeks a yrocedure wherelby additional injection
wells at orthodox and unorthodox lozations may »e
approved for said [rojecit administratively.

CASE «2.3: A -,lication of Mol il Oil Corporation for a unit agree.
ient, Lea County, New Mexico. Auplicant, in the above-
stvled cause, seeks aonproval of the Humshrey Queen Unit
Area comorising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and
fee lands in Sectiouas 3 and 4, Townsii» 25 South, Rance
37 Bast, Langlie--Mattin Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE «204: Application of Mobhil 0il Corporation for a waterilood
vroject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea
County, Mew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, secks authority to instituvte a waterflood j;roj--
ect in its Humzhrey Queen Unit Area by the injectlon of
wazter into the Queen sand through 1) wells at orthodox
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CASE 4209:

several waterflood projects by the injection of water
into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou
Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his
Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28,
both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-
Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for
several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
autnority to institute several pressure maintenance
projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers
and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described
wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Unit M - Section
-Unit I - Section
- Unit J - Section
Unit B - Section

Page & Yates Well No. 8
Page & Yates Well No.
Page & Yates Well No.
Lillie Yates Well No.

N O
I
~N OO »

i
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South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East
Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-
Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order
autherized the aforesaid waterflood project, to estab-
lish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at
unorthodox infill lcocations in the aforesaid project
area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient
producing pattern, may be approved administratively,

Application of C. W. Trainer and DBL-LEA, Inc., for an
unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception
to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an
unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line
and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township
12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section

35 to be dndicated to the well.

(Readvertised)

- CASE 4186:

CASE 4208:

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New
Mexico, Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota
Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Town-
ship 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
an uncrthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North
line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 1l.
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operating costs, and the establish-
ment. 0f charges for supervision of said well. Ia the
absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon
the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969,

Application of John A, Yates of Artesia for several water-
flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute
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KELLAFIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

54 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET o
POST OFFICE BOX t769 ~ TELEFPHONE 982-4315

<)
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 == AREA CODE 505

JASON W. KELLAHIN
ROBERT E.FOX

August 1, 1969

(e 7S

0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed please find two applications for Burleson
& Huff for filing and setting for hearing on
August 27, both in triplicate.

Yours very truly,




BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
BURLESON & HUFF FOR AN ORDER FOR ;;// o
COMPULSORY POOLING OF THE SE/4 OF ééZﬂeuﬁ //<}f;57
SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE

37 EAST, N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO, AND FOR APPRCVAL OF A NON-
STANDARD UNIT IN THE JALMAT GAS POOL

APPLICATION

Comes now BURLESON & HUFF and applies to the 0il

Conservation Commisgsion cf New Mexico for an order for compul-
5 sory pooliny of all mineral interests in and under the SE/4
#—-———"""’

; of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., Lea

O U,

; s e L s e AT RS IT T et e m

County, New Mexico, insofar as the Jalmat Gas Pool is concerned,
and for approval of a non-standard unit in said pool, and in
support thereof would show the Commission:

1. Applicant is the owner of the right to drill and
develop the SE/4 of said Section 28, with the exception of
unleased mineral "interests underlying the N/2 N/2 SE/4, and
the N/2 8/2 N/2 SE/4, the ownership of which, to the best of
applicant's knowledge and belief, is listed on Exhibit "a*,

attached to this application and made a part hereof.

2. Under the pool rules for the Jalmat Gas Pool, as
contained in Commission Order No. R-1670, a standard drilling
and proration unit for the Jalmat Gas Pool consists of 640
: acres, comprising a étandard governmental section. To the
best of applicant's information and belief, the W/2, and the
E/2 NE/4 and the SW/4 NE/4 of Section 28 are presently dedicated
to wells in the Jalmat Pool, and it is not possible to dedicate

a standard proration unit to a well located in the SE/4 of said

! section, unless a non-standard unit is approved consisting

of the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 $7uth, Range 37 East,

.




applicant will be deprived of the right to obtain its just and
equitable share of the oil and gas underlying said lands.
3. Applicant has completed a well in the Jalmat Gas

pPool designated as the Burleson & Huff Cook No. 2 well,

s R |

e e s e e T R e m ma

located 660 feet from the south and east llne of said Section
28.

4. The ownersoaof the mineral interests undexrlying the
SE/4 of said section have been unable to pool their interests,
and unless said acreage 1is pooled, as provided by law, the
applicant will be denied the right to recover its just andg
equitable share of the o0il and gas underlying the lands owned
by it in the Jalmat Gas Fool.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commission set this
application for hearing before the Commission or bhefore the
Commission's duly appointed examiner, and that after notice
and hearingas required by law, the Commission enter its order
approving a non-standard drilling and proration unit in the
Jalmat Gas Pool, consisting of the SE/4 of Section 28,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., and force pooling
all of the oil and gas mineral interests underlying said SE/4
insofar as production from the Jalmat Gas Pool is concerned.

Applicant further prays that the Commission desiynate
it as operator of said unit, and make suitable provision for
recovery of its costs incurred in the drilling, completion, _

g A § AR e . g pn v WAL E A o g

supervision and operation of said well, from any non-consenting

o am e
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owners, and‘i;éludlng A suitable rlsk factor for the risk
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involved in the drllllng and, completlon of a well or wells on
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said tract, to be recovered out of any non~consent1ng owners
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prorata share of productlon, together with provision for the

recovery of the costs of operation of said well ang the
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supervision thereof,

as may be proper.

and for such other and further provisions

Respectfully subnitted,

BURLESON & HUFF

BY:
KELLAHIN & FOX

Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT




EXHIBIT A"

N/2 N/2 SE/4 & N/2
Scction 28,
1~-25-8, R~-37-E
Lea County, New Mexico

S/2 N/2 SE/4

V/Eiks National Foundation VD ‘11'; ris
P.0. Box 720 4
Roanoke, Virginia 24004
Attn: Mr. John L. Walker

LToys' Clubs of America
77x-1st Avenue
New vYork, New York

7

10017

9/1]. Richardson ILyeth, Jr.,

“"«—Joseph Wesley Gallaher II

1216 Sixth Street : i

Moundsville, West va. 2604 ;’Aﬁfn

vcharles T. Gallaher II e
1216 Sixth Street ;”
Moundsville, West va. 2604V~

Adam Arnold

ff?uw 3417 Fulton Street, NW ///?7 z&{ ‘

; ¢ 4 - 'AiA'! -,
i & Munro Longyear Lyeth iﬂa%&“ﬂf‘ Washington, D. C. 20007' P
‘ c/o Mr. Robert J. Emery S Y
; Lytle, Soule & Emery —Norma Meta Sanders £9/7 “ ﬂéﬁﬂg
| 2210~1st National Building Post Office Box 192 V%j o ali
| Oklahoma City, OKklahoma 73102 Wolfeboro, New Hampshire 03894
§ ¥ Onez Norman Rooney /}J}» . “Abelow Family Trust No. 3608 p%wi
j 2915 Libery Bank Building /fi“' Republic National Bank, Trustee
: Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102 . P.O. Box 241
4 a2 e Dallas, Texas 75221
1ixr. Lionel L. Shatford p{w”’; é }V:
Hubbards Halifax Co., /t’;,rj ;,? / & ¥ .B. Trammell . .“?
Nova Scotia, Canada H7 601 Southern Natl. Bank Bldg., A

Mrs. Frank P. Sullivan \

1630 W. River Drive Y f' ;5
Margate, [lorida 330631 fawagﬂi?‘*
“Mrs. B.B. Wehling Y *_y
c/0 Mrs. Frank P. Sullivan 1 2// ’ 7

1630 W. River Drive gzg

Margate, Florida 33063 L?A
Nno i\zf-'/f'""!
" Mrs. Jeanne C. Gallion g

c/o Mrs. Frank P. Sullivan

1630 W. River Drive
Margate, Florida 33063
— | ;
Jamés W. Sullivan i
¢/o Mrs. Frank P. Sullivan ;
] 1630 W. River Drive !
? Margate, Florida 33063 _/
o *“llarry I,. Jones & Isabel Jones }@JA; \
: 108 8. Court Streect 7
Orlando, Florida 32801
- Voo
Cora Holman /Q/qvf
1525 Ocean Drive, Apt. C sy
Corpus Christi, 7Texas 78404 i

L-Yriion 0il of california

Houston, Texas 77002

U ey

300 Security National Bulldlng f
Roswell, New pexico 88201 o 71
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

e —--"\
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ///'/
CALLED BY THE CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF

HYIPP
CASE No. _ 4398-

Order No. R-éjé/c

APPLIZAPLON oF BURLESON & HUFF ' .

PULSORY POOLIN? LEA COUNTY,
ND A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORA‘I‘ION UNIT,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSICN

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 stekeck a. m. on
August 27 |, 1969 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

Elvis A. Utz . o

NOW, on this day of _ , 1969, the Commission]
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recor,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given :as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Burleson & Huff
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the |
Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the _ SE/4 ~ of

Section _28 , Township 25  NOK¥X gpange 37 bl & ey,

(3) That the applicant has the rlght to drill ang,
ity Look1ell ko, v Loealid G0 fruk ffeore ha £ 6L 6o
| po—dritlawell—dn—tho-——.. _ of said Section Z§ £5 the

9 2“ !f-— ./%.g/ Pool. - lﬁ%'[“’t.

(4) That there are interest owners in the propose Aproratic

unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(5) That to avoid the drilling of urnecessary wells, to

protect correlative rights, uand to afford to the owner of each

South st .
Lea County, New Mexico ‘*“af
: I
ail b it Adicatl Lo g; "‘M Xo. &, & Nbe

« 28
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interest in saidﬁunit the opportunity to recover or receive with-"
_ oxd
out unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in saiﬁ‘

pool, the subject application should be approved by pooling all
mineral interests, whatever they may be, within said unit.

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator é?

of the subject well and unit.

(7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should gi
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of ’g&&d welw
allih Lo bl & 2 ; ]L-u&ﬁi*‘uuul4;ﬂbdke~u£}anydhtﬂk qg
]

coétqﬂto the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable

well costs out of production. ‘g
(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of,eetimated’ well costs should have with-

held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus

-
an additional Z\5 % thereof as a reasonable charge for the risK
’

involved in the /¥i§EZ;g of the well.

(9) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the

reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

10) That following determinatioX of reasonable well costs,

nsenting working interest owner \that has paid his share

of estimated qosts should pay to the operato any amount that

reasonable well csgts exceed estimated well cost

receive from the operator any amount that paid estimaed well

i costs exceed reasonable w costs. -
e oo jlCOBEE ex
5 (/OM That $ 2.5 = per month should be fixed as a reason-

able charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate

share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby

authorized to withhold@ from production the proportionate share of

actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not

in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

consenting working interest.
‘ (SEE UNDER)




escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof
of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That all mineral 1nterests, whatever they may be, in

_9&“# }144/ Pool underlying the S/¢

of Section 28 . Township .?.5/ NO!‘t:, Range 3 7 Weet nmpM,
s East

é‘ County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a /60 -

F (2) That MM J‘% is hereby designated

the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3)

That the operator shall furnish the Conmission and each

known working\interest owner in the swWpject unit an itemized

schedule of estimated well costs within 3B days following the
date of this order.
L/a (4) That within gdays from the date the schedule of Ao
well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
ofﬁwes’bégat%ell costs to the operator in lieu of paying his

share of reasonable well costs out of prod‘uction, and that anv

: such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provxded

above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be

liable for risk charges.

£

(3) t5% That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each

VN"
known working interest owner %p Ehe su%g‘ect unjt, an %W“ %
/ e sy
2

schedule of actual well costs,within 30 days followmg,\ ompla.tza

e_ﬁ-—the-—we-l'l; that if no objection to the actual well costs is

i received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

goid delbidirOn
within 60 days following i of-ehe-wedl, the actual well




costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that
if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-cay
period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after

pPublic notice and hearing.

6) That within 30 days folldwing determination of reason-

able well ostilany non-consenting working interest owner that hag

paid his sha of estimated costs in advan as provided above

shall pay to the'gperator his pro rata share oX the amount that

reasonable well costsgxceed .estimated well costs d shall

receive from the operator Nis pro rata share of the amou that
estimated well costs exceed rea able well costs.
(51.4?7' That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production:
(A) Thg pro.rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working \
interest owner who has not paid his share of I
‘%:ii;:ggﬁ‘géll costs within-é%odays from the
date the schedule of egggﬁété% well costs is
furnished to him. |
Yy,

( L]

! (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the

; <neg of the well, 25 % of the pro.rata share

of reasonable well costs attributable to each

non-consenting working interest ownexr who has

not paid his share of esttmatod well costs

: Lo : .

- within 3¢ days from the date the schedule of
é%gzagtgd well costs is furnished to him.

(Qﬁ%ﬁ? That the operator shall distribute said costs and

charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced

the well costs.

a . B

| | (7)(9) That $_ 7.5 “PPer month is hereby fixed as a reason-
7

able charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of

actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not




5=

hereby authorized\to Withﬁb*g\ii::/?%gffct}i:*itf proportionate
: - 1 _

share of such cosg\xsffibutable J each non~consenting working

interest.

(g) tX0) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges unde
the terms of tﬁis order. |

(}3)(&%% That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be wiéhheld only from the working interests'
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from productioﬁ attributable to royalty interests.

(/O, (*2} That all proceeds from production from the subject welll
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow
in Z;O — County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thereof upon demand and proof of ownérship; that the operator
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of‘said
escrow agent withiﬂ 90 days from the date of this order.

(10 +%+3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,
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